Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 29 September 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 22 September 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a vote of 4-0 with Grant Wells abstaining.
Assistant Director Updates: Tom O’Neal moved to approve the indigent burial of Jeffrey Steven Shaw and payment of $1,000.00 to Eberle-Fisher Funeral Home. The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.
Ms. Baker advised the board that the office received a letter from Ferncliff stating they will be hosting their annual Veterans’ Day program on Friday, November 11th at 10:00a.m.

A letter from Thomas Loftis was discussed. The office received a letter from Thomas Loftis who is a member of the Springfield Burying Ground Restoration Committee thanking the VSC of Clark County for their total contribution of $17,539.72 to help with the tribute to early settlers and the earliest military veterans of our community.
Ms. Baker informed the board members that the Wreaths across America event would be held December 17th this year.

Ms. Baker notified the board members that all business cards have been ordered.

Outreach was discussed. Ms. Baker was notified by Cheryl Haney from Mercy Health about a program they plan to start around Veterans Day this year. The program will acknowledge veteran patients and associates. All of the board agreed it sounded like a good idea. Ms. Wood will see if we have the funds to assist with the purchase of some of the items that will be given to the veterans. Tom O’Neal suggested she transfer money from Assistance to Outreach to purchase the items.
Executive Director Updates:  Cathy Wood and David Mitchell will participate in a Resource Fair November 12 at the Dayton VAMC.  Commission members are required to attend Defensive Driving at Job and Family Services.  Ms. Wood will schedule them for November 2 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Jim Ryan moved to schedule the annual office Christmas Party at the Marriott at a cost not to exceed $1100.00.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote. 
Tom O’Neal moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Lamar $300.00 for ads.

Employee Travel ~ Crystal Baker $95.00 for Summer Quarterly and other mileage reimbursement. Roger Ward $58.75 for Summer Quarterly mileage reimbursement.

Equipment Lease ~ Pitney Bowes $87.63 for postage meter lease.
Office Supplies ~ Kavanaugh’s $80.81 for office supplies.
Other Expenses ~ James Ryan $300.00 for office artwork, Kavanaugh’s $314.27 for office supplies, and MacRay $153.50 for shirts for Annisa Younts.
 
The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.

Public Comments: None.

Ron Coss moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Tom O’Neal seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:49 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:10 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Bill McGee seconded the motion.

Garland Bennette, 820 S. Wittenberg Ave., Springfield, Ohio 45506, tree trimmer, was approved for $99.98 to Life Protect 24/7 for life alert. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Jane O’Brien, widow, 1611 Springmont Ave., Springfield, Ohio 45506, laborer, was approved for $875.00 to Premier Properties for housing and $322.16 to Columbia Gas for heat.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Jason Rush, 1900 Marinette, Springfield, OH 45503, truck driver, was approved for $2,396.20 to Wells Fargo for mortgage, $1,188.80 to veteran for car payment, and $114.63 to City of Springfield for water payment. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Blake Steffen, 816 E. John St. Apt., C, Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for $1,500.00 to Springfield Portfolio for housing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:17a.m.

ATTEST:




_______________________________________







Grant Wells, President







________________________________________







Bill McGee, Secretary

